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Issue 16  Weekly Information Bulletin      Date: Friday 12 January 2024 

Catholic Life - This year we are focusing on ‘Year of Live Simply’.  
Termly Theme: Dignity of Work and Participation 

Termly SJW Values – Eloquent and Truthful 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint John Wall Catholic School 

A Catholic School For All 

Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear  

and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

This week in afternoon prayer… “We learnt about being 

eloquent and truthful. We prayed that we continue to be 

good people and have a good relationship with God. It is 

important to be truthful because God has asked us to be and 

so we should be truthful every day. Through sharing kind 

words, we also become eloquent. We also prayed for the 

Baptism of Jesus. Baptism is important because it shows you 

are a part of God's family. We like Afternoon Prayer because 

we are able to pray together as a class and a whole school. 

 
By Sachin Kumar 7BRS and Milan Gazi 7HAB 
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Back and  

Happy New Year 

Happy New Year, I hope that you all enjoyed the Christmas 
break! 
 
We are delighted to welcome several new staff to the Saint 
John Wall team this term.  
Mrs Ratcliffe is our newly appointed School Games Organiser 
and Lead Teacher for PE & Health. This is an exciting role and 
will enable the school to support our local network of 
primary and secondary schools with increasing participation 
of young people in sport and exercise activities.  
Mrs Hewett and Mr Callaghan are two very experienced 
science teachers who will be a real asset to our science 
department.  
Mr Adedeji had been working temporarily in our Saint 
Francis Centre, and we are pleased that he will now be a 
permanent member of staff. Mr Adedeji has already made a 
positive impact with a number of pupils, and he will continue 
to develop his role to include offering some enrichment 
activities alongside inclusion strategies.  
 
 Mrs Ratcliffe – School Games 

Organiser and Lead Teacher of PE 

“I am looking forward to meeting all 

staff, pupils and parents, secondly 

seeing all pupils fulfil their full potential 

within PE through the love and 

enjoyment of sport.  I hope to achieve a 

strong and supportive PE Team, to 

enable pupils to have the highest quality 

lessons and hopefully continue to grow 

their interest of sport/physical activity 

in and outside of school“. 
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Mr Callaghan – Science Teacher 

“What I am most looking forward to is 

being a member of a supportive, caring 

community that makes a difference to 

the lives of people. My biggest hope is to 

contribute to the success of our pupils, to 

help them maximise their individual 

potential and enable them to move to the 

next stage of their journey through life”. 

Ms Hewett – Science & Spanish Teacher 

I am looking forward to being part of a 

community where all the beliefs and 

religions are respected; to help pupils to 

succeed and share with them experiences 

that can enrich me and hopefully I can 

enrich them with my experiences.  I hope I 

can make pupils understand that they all 

have the ability to do things and hopefully 

make them to love more Science and 

Spanish. 

 

Mr Adedeji - Inclusion Mentor 

“I am looking forward to working along with 

the staff and pupils at SJW, as well as 

leading and putting on various after school 

clubs like basketball, music production and 

more.  I am hoping to build a positive 

relationship with the pupils with the hope of 

changing any negative behaviour while in 

SFC and within school and their 

environment. Perhaps change their views of 

life too in a positive direction with my 

experiences.” 

On a different note, I am very sorry to tell you that Mrs 
Harms, who retired in the summer, passed away on New 
Year's Eve. Mrs Harms worked at Saint John Wall for over 
17 years and in that time influenced the lives of many 
generations of pupils. She was a highly-valued colleague 
within the RE department and school, and a friend to many 
staff. Mrs Harms will be missed and we send our prayers 
and love to her family at this sad time.  
 
Eternal rest grant unto her O Lord, and let perpetual light 

shine upon her.  May she rest in peace. Amen  

By Miss Marston 
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• Year 7 and Year 9 Parents’ Afternoon 

Thursday 18 January 2024 – 1.30pm to 4pm 

 

• Year 8 and Year 10 Assessment Week 

Monday 22 January 2024 to Friday 26 January 2024 

 

• Half Term 

Monday 12 February 2024 to Friday 16 February 2024 

 

• Year 11 Mock 2 Examinations 

Monday 19 February 2024 to Friday 23 February 2024 

Dates to Note 

RE Praise Postcards 

Congratulations to everyone in Years 9, 10 and 11 that will 
have received their RE praise postcards!  Your RE Teacher 
has chosen you because of your excellent contributions in 
class, your wonderful effort and your consistency.  
 
Who will receive this honour in Year 7 and 8 in the coming 
weeks? To be given the opportunity please show your RE 
Teacher you deserve the chance.  
 
Thank you and well done! 
 
By Mrs Begum and Mrs Jewell 
 

St Mary’s Coffee Club 

We've had a lovely first day back at coffee club after the 
Christmas break. One of the guests hosted a general 
knowledge quiz which was really quite challenging. Pupils 
did really well in the maths and spelling rounds, thoroughly 
enjoying the competition. Sadly, none of our teams won. 
Next week is bingo, an activity which always tests pupils’ 
skills of concentration and quick response so they've gone 
away to practise their bingo skills. 
 
By Mrs Clayton 
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Epiphany Mass 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday, all pupils returned to school, and we celebrated our whole school Epiphany Mass together. Our Priest 

Chaplain, Father Subba celebrated this Mass with us. Epiphany, also known as Three Kings’ Day, is special as it is the day 

when people celebrate how a star led the Magi (the Three Wise Men) to visit Jesus after he had been born. The Three 

Wise Men brought gifts of Gold, Frankincense and Myrrh, gifts that symbolise different aspects of Christ’s life. Father 

Subba reflected on the importance of these gifts and how we can use the gift of love as we begin this new year.  

Throughout the Mass, different important moments were spoken about. This meant that all pupils were fully able to 

participate throughout the Mass. Well done and thank you to our readers Shoaib Ghalib 10RES, Aaphryl Antonio Pereira 

9TOW, Rafeh Nawaz 10RES, Teniola Adekunte-Olayiwola 10RES and Alicja Gomes 10RES and to those who helped with 

the offertory. Thank you also to Mrs Ellis and Mr Lloyd-Price for their help in planning and leading the Mass. Well done 

to all pupils for their respect during the Mass.  

By Mr Lysaght   

 

 

“The mass was really good and very respectful.” By Seth Holder 7PAL 

“It was very touching, and it emphasised the importance of why we attend a Catholic school.” By Darling Dikoko 9GRE 

“I enjoyed the mass knowing that I received a blessing and learnt more about Epiphany.” By Gloria Osazemwinde 8JAS 

“It was really interesting, and it was nice to see everyone coming together as a community during mass. Father Subba 

was very kind and positive about the new year.” By Sarah Manu 10MCI 
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